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In response to your comments in plenary on 13th July, my officials have made enquiries as to 
procedures at Pembrokeshire. 

My understanding is that chairs of overview and scrutiny committees were appointed at the 
council's AGM on 29th June and that they were allocated in accord with political balance. 
Although, of course, that means that the majority of scrutiny chairs remain with the Independent 
group, there does not appear to have been anything improper in the procedure here. 

On your second point, this is not a case of new cabinet members having lower special 
responsibility allowances (SRAs) than continuing cabinet members. Pembrokeshire recently 
approached me with a proposal to introduce a layer of "Deputy Cabinet Members", effectively in a 
development role and without decision-making functions. The proposal was that cabinet members 
would retain two-thirds of their SRA entitlements, while the remaining third would be allocated to 
the Deputies. I have approved this proposal. 

Best wishes, 


